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To the Editor, The Oregonian:
The Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), whose mission is to protect human health and the environment, has begun closing its library network, in accordance with the Administration’s 2007 budget request to cut $2 million from EPA’s $2.5 million library budget. The EPA maintains a network of 27 nationwide libraries that provide critical environmental health and science data to EPA and outside scientists. While Congress has not passed the 2007 budget nor approved these cuts, the EPA has already closed five facilities and partially or completely shut down their websites. According to newspaper reports, scientific journals and data, acquired at taxpayer expense, have been literally tossed into dumpsters. EPA administrators claim they are merely “consolidating facilities” and that “materials will eventually be made available on-line.” However, no needs assessment has been performed and funds don’t exist to carry out this expensive and time-consuming project, almost guaranteeing that important information will be lost forever. In fact, less than 0.5% of EPA materials are currently available on-line, and websites from the closed libraries have been partially or completely shut down. Ironically, a 2004 internal EPA analysis showed that the library network saved over 214,000 hours of staff time annually, a cost savings of $7.5 million. Members of Congress have asked the EPA to cease and desist, and Congress’s General Accounting Office is investigating the situation. To protest the EPA’s callous disregard for science and public health call EPA Administrator Stephen Johnson at 202-564-4700 or submit a comment at www.epa.gov.
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